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WHAT’S HAPPENING 
A column used to promote non-profit community events as well as a bonus promo for our advertisers. 

If you wish to have your non-profit event listed please contact the Town Office. 

SEPTEMBER 2 Foam Pool Party, Eatonia Swimming Pool, 11:00am – 4:00pm 

SEPTEMBER 2 Dog Swim, Eatonia Swimming Pool, 5:00pm – 7:00pm 

SEPTEMBER 7 Fly a Kite Day, Location TBA on Rec Board Facebook Page 

SEPTEMBER 14 Babysitter Course, Eatonia Arena, 9:00am – 5:00pm, Preregistration Required  

SEPTEMBER 15 Terry Fox Run, Eatonia Arena, 1:00pm, Arrive earlier to allow time to register 

SEPTEMBER 21 Scavenger Hunt, 2:30pm, Preregistration Required 

SEPTEMBER 28 Go Diva’s Pole Dancing Workshop, Location TBA, 1:30pm – 3:30pm 

OCTOBER 1-31 Donor’s Choice Campaign, Details to follow in the October Newsletter 

OCTOBER 26 Zombie Walk (1/2 km), Details to Follow 

OCTOBER 26 Fall Tradeshow, Eatonia Arena, 10am – 5pm 

OCTOBER 27 Eatonia Fowl Supper, Eatonia Community Hall 

OCTOBER 31 Donor’s Choice Campaign, Details to follow in the October Newsletter 

NOVEMBER 8 & 9 Ballroom Blitz, Eatonia Community Hall, Advanced Tickets Only 

NOVEMBER 14 Mature Drivers Refresher Course, Eatonia Community, Preregistration required at Eatonia Agencies  

YARD CLEAN-UP 
 

First Wednesday of every month (July to October)  
The town crew will be going around picking up grass clippings, leaves, and twigs on 

 
Wednesday, September 4th 

Wednesday, October 2nd  
 

Please have everything in clear plastic bags. Pick-up will be in the BACK-ALLEY 

starting at 8:00am.  

COUNCIL’S MESSAGE 
 

Summer is nearly over and the students will be heading back to the classrooms on September 

3rd.  Please watch for students as they are walking or biking to and from school.  

Thank you to our summer students Hannah Eckstein and Hayden Kulyk for all their hard work 

this year.   

The pool will be closing on Monday, September 2nd with a dog swim from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 

p.m.  The last day for the playground program is Thursday, August 29th.  Thank you to all the 

lifeguards and playground program workers for an excellent job done.  It is hard to believe 

that the summer is over and the ice will be going in soon.   

In an effort to help reduce the waste taken out to the nuisance grounds Kelly Dearborn has 

begun taking compost material. All the information on what is acceptable and not acceptable 

can be found on the last page of this newsletter. They ask that all material be emptied out of 

any plastic bags and placed in to the pit. Any questions feel free to contact Kelly Dearborn.  

 

Yours truly,  

Town Council 
 

 

 

 

 

SEPTEMBER 2019 TOWN OFFICE HOURS 
Monday to Friday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

1:00pm – 5:00pm 

Closed Weekends & Stat Holidays 
 

Closed Monday, September 2nd for  

Labour Day 
 

 

NUISANCE GROUND HOURS 
Monday, Wednesday, Friday  

1:00pm – 6:00pm 

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday  

9:00am – 12:00pm 
 

Closed Sundays &  

Stat Holidays 
 

Closed Monday, September 2nd for 

Labour Day 

 

 
Did you know?... 

Did you know....we are less than a 
year away from Eatonia’s 

Centennial Celebrations?! Watch 
the October newsletter for a 

detailed itinerary and registration 
information and pricing. 
Registration opens on  

October 26th! 
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EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the Town of Eatonia 

Rates: 
Regular Classifies (5-6 Lines) 

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Box classified ads $21 
 

1/8 Page Ad $19 

1/4 Page Ad $37 

1/2 Page Ad $58 

Full Page Ad $105
 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/4 Page Ad $20 

1/2 Page Ad $28 

Full Page Ad  $51 
 

GST is not included in above pricing 
 

PH: 306-967-2251 Fax: 306-967-2267 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 
 

**DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS IS THE  

22ND OF EACH MONTH** 

TAXES 
 

From July – December, 2019 a 1% penalty per 

month will be charged on all current taxes still 

outstanding. In January, 2020 a 10% penalty will 

be charged on all outstanding taxes. 

 

  
 GARBAGE PICK-UP 

  

Please have your bin out on the street  

by 7:00 a.m. 
 

Monday, September 2nd            

Monday, September 16th  

Monday, September 30th  

 
 

RECYCLING PICK-UP 
 

Please have your bin out on the street  
by 7:00 a.m. 

 

Thursday, September 12th           
Thursday, September 26th 

 
 
 
 

CONDITIONS OF ADVERTISING ACCEPTANCE 

INCLUDING DISPLAY 

All advertising is subject to publisher’s approval. 

Proofs of the advertisement will be sent out to all 

advertisers prior to printing. Any errors thereafter we 

will not accept responsibility for. We ask that all ads 

are submitted in a timely manner to allow enough 

time to process the proofs. 

PLEASE READ YOUR AD 

 
 

WATERING HOURS 

Even numbered houses can water on  

even calendar days  

Odd numbered houses can water on  

odd calendar days. 
 

You can water mornings and evenings from  

7:00 – 10:00 on your assigned day. 
 

Please note that watering hours are effective 

throughout the calendar year.   

 

 

LITTER – DOGS AND CATS BYLAW NO. 3/08 
 

If a dog or cat defecates on any property other 
than the property of the owner, the owner or 
possessor of the dog or cat shall pick-up the 
defecation immediately and dispose of it in a 

sanitary fashion. 
 

We appreciate all cooperation in this matter. 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net


 

P a g e  3 | 12 

 

EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN www.eatonia.ca 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

Eatonia Health Center 
IS PLEASED TO OFFER THE FOLLOWING MEDICAL SERVICES 

 

Physician Services 1-2 days/ week 
 

Lab Collection Services Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 
 

Home Care Services Monday – Friday  

(After hours call 306-463-4944 and leave a message) 
 

Foot Care and Wellness Program 
 

Meals on Wheels 
 

Visiting Professional Services are available for Dietician, Public 

Health Nursing, Occupational Therapy, Speech Pathology, 

Mental Health and Addictions. 
 

Reception Hours are 

Monday 8:00-1:30 

Tuesday 8:00- 2:30 

Wednesday 8:00-4:30 

Thursday 8:00-2:30 
 

Services subject to change, please call reception to book all 

appointments at 306-967-2591. 

 

Congratulations to Maggie Schwartz for 

being the grand prize winner of the summer 

reading contest Pool and Pizza party!!! We 

hope you enjoyed your day! 
 

We’d also like to congratulate Madison 

Longmuir for being our 2nd place winner!!! 
 

Thanks to everyone who entered!!! WAY TO 

KEEP UP THE SUMMER READING! 
 

We would also like to thank The 21-44 Store 

for the pizza, the Eatonia & District 

Recreation for the pool time and the Eatonia 

Co-op Grocery Store for the  

pop and cake! 
 

-Eatonia Library Board 
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To The Ratepayers of the R.M. Of Chesterfield No.261 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

R.M. Council is once again asking the ratepayers to refrain from the following: 

 

1. Utilizing "grid" the road allowance for personal profit by planting crops on 

property owned by the municipality without the consent from council. 

2. Spraying unauthorized chemical on municipal property, including approaches, 

without consent. 

3. Destroying signs posted on municipal property stating “Do Not Plow the 

Ditches.” 

 

Over the years, council has repeatedly asked ratepayers to refrain from the 

above mentioned and councils requests verbally and written have been ignored.  

 

The actions of ratepayers that directly incur costs to the municipality may be 

held responsible for those costs including grass seed, signage, labour and what 

the municipality deems as “damage” under the Municipalities Act. 

 

The R.M. Of Chesterfield has the right to maintain the road allowance including 

cutting crops that have been planted on municipal property.   

 

The municipality has considered hiring a by-law officer to rectify the above 

mentioned and all rate payers will have to burden the cost. 

 

Council will address any questions, concerns or comments at the next council 

meeting scheduled Tuesday, September 10th, 2019. 

 

This notice is effective immediately. 

 

Dated this 13th day of August in the year 2019 

Rural Municipality of Chesterfield No. 261 Council 
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Time: 1:00pm *Please arrive earlier to allow time to register. 
Location: Eatonia Memorial Arena 

NOTE: This year we will follow predetermined routes 
throughout Eatonia that will meet all needs. 

*Snacks and door prizes to follow. 

Call or Text Pam @ 430-7173 if you have questions  
or would like to help out. 

 

 

 

Somerville  

Digital Sign 
Somerville Digital Sign is a unique advertising digital 

sign to advertise your business needs, community 

events, birthdays, baby announcements, 

anniversaries, engagements and “Will You Marry 

Me?” announcements. 

Commercial spots are 10 seconds long, minimum of 

288 reps/24 hours a day, 7 days a week. 

Creative designs by our Digital Sign Animator are 

available upon request. 

Cost: $60/week Commercial/Business Promotions 

$25/week Community Events & 

Announcements  

*Taxes not included in prices 

*Prices subject to change 

 

Creative designs for an animated commercial or a 

static commercial can be discussed at time of 

booking. 

Please call our Digital Sign Coordinator Gwen Britton 

at 306-460-7130 if you have any questions or if you 

would like to discuss your options. 

 

 

Somerville Digital Sign 

BINGO Game starting October 1, 2019 
 

Each week a bingo number will be posted on the digital sign. 

Bingo cards can be picked up at Town Office or Somerville 

Farm (2014) Ltd. Office anytime between  

September 6th and September 30, 2019. 

First game is 1 line anywhere on the board. 
 

 

Questions call/see Gwen Britton, Digital Sign Coordinator 

at 306-460-7130. 
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THE END HAS COME 

for Speargrass Specialties 

Publishing 
 

Remaining books are marked down to below-

cost prices. Unsold books which range in price 

from $11 to $16 can be yours for $2. Other 

books which range from $7 to $9 are available 

for $1.  

 

These books represent the work of a lifetime 

as researcher, author, poet and publisher. 

 

CONTACT: 

Bill Wardill, Box 298, Eatonia, SK 

 

306-967-2217 

(EOL)   1-403-404-9440 

Missing Dog! 

Breed:  Corgi 

Date missing:  August 1, 2019 (between 10:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m.) 

Location:  Laporte, SK S0L 1W  Range Road 3261  and Township Road 254 

Description:  Light brown fur (red/white), white on chest/feet, white tip on tail and distinct white on head/face;  

medium sized dog; last seen with grey bandana and blue collar. 

Name:  Jasper 

Contact: (306) 430-1317 or (403) 818-7928 
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SEPTEMBER  RECREATION NEWS 

…
…

…
…

…
…
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…
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…

…
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Hello Eatonia residents it’s been a wonderful summer at the Eatonia 

& District Outdoor Swimming Pool.  I would like to thank Alexis 

Serfas our Summer Pool Manager for doing a wonderful job with 

swimming lessons and managing the everyday responsibilities at the 

pool this summer. Thank you to all the lifeguards Richie, Cassandra, 

Kierson, Emma, Hannah, Ryanna, Kylan, Kearin, and Kohltyn for 

doing a wonderful job keeping everyone at the pool safe. 

Summer Fun had a record amount of youth this summer with 50 kids 

registered in the program. Youth had fun playing games, tag, visiting 

the playground, making snow globes, puppets, rock painting, 

painting on a canvas, swimming at the pool, flower arrangement 

workshop,  crafts, bath bombs, body butter, bath salts, chalk art on 

the sidewalks, kite making and so much more. Thank you to our 

Summer Fun leaders Kylee, Abrie, Trinity and Ayllsa.  Thank you to all 

the kids for making this years Summer Fun program funded by CIF a 

success! Daelon, Madison, Hunter, Jensen, Kasen, Ariel, Nicolas, 

Shayla, Brooklyn, Alex, Kori, Vaughn, Paxton, Everleigh, Adam, Alex, 

Brendan, Owen, Serenity, Millie, Chase, Austin, Asher, Shea, Hayden, 

Violet, Demi, Caleb, Andrew, Brooke, Declan, Adrian, Marty, Trista, 

Colter, Leah, Logan, Kayla, Hudson, Kit, Emmy, Elliot, Angela, 

Dominic, Maria, Ryder, Ashton, Ella, Leif and Addie.  We look 

forward to next year with all of you again. 

Thank you to Rhodes Sales & Service for sponsoring our flower 

arrangement workshop. Thank you to Eatonia Family Restaurant for 

sponsoring our body butter workshop. Thank you to Holland’s Hot 

Oiling Ltd. for sponsoring our kite making workshop.  Thank you for 

your generosity in supporting our Summer Fun program. 

Congratulations to Bonnie Jurgens who won the 2 Garth Brooks 

tickets along with a hotel stay in Regina and concert parking.  This 

raffle raised over $980.00 in supporting our Canada Day 

entertainment for 2020.  Thank you very much to everyone who 

supported this and bought tickets. 

What a fun time we had at cash BINGO in July & August at the EOL! 

The pot for each game was around $9.75 and we played six games!  

Our next Family & Friends cash BINGO is Friday, September 27th. 

A reminder to drop by the Town Office by September 10/19 to pay 

your registration fee for the Scavenger Hunt on September 21/19.  

We hope to have a beer garden with burgers and homemade fries 

etc. after the event.  However, if not a lot of people sign up, we will 

have to cancel this event and BBQ.  We have fun items for teams to 

do such as unscramble a menu item and eat it at the Eatonia Family 

Restaurant.  Choose unique ice cream flavors like they do in Vegas 

from 21-44.  Our Scavenger Hunt is for all ages but we have one item 

for adults 19+ to unscramble and drink.  Please bring a few dollars 

with you in case you do these bonus options. 

 

SAT, SEPT. 14TH 

9:00AM – 5:00PM 

EATONIA ARENA 

$55.00/PERSON 
TO REGISTER PLEASE CONTACT  

SARAH BENJAMINSON AT 306-460-

6366 

BOX 699  

KINDERSLEY, SK S0L 1S0 

 

 

September 28, 2019 

1:30pm – 3:30pm 

$65.00 

Eatonia, SK 

Location TBA 
Payment by Sept. 6th please. 

Bring out your inner DIVA 

IN A VERY FUN WORKOUT! 
 

For more details call the 

Eatonia Rec Director Gwen 

at 306-460-7130 or email 

eatoniarec@sasktel.net 

We also accept e-transfers. 

 

mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
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Eatonia Oasis Living 
Newsletter AUGUST 2019 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A C T I V I T E S / E V E N T S  T H I S  M O N T H :  

- M O R N I N G  E X E R C I S E S ,  B A K I N G ,  M A N I C U R E S ,  C R A F T S  W I T H  M A R I E ,  

B I N G O ,  C A R D S / G A M E S  

- S H U F F L E B O A R D  

- C H I L D R E N  F R O M  A M Y ’ S  P L A C E  C A M E  T O  V I S I T  A N D  P L A Y  S O M E  G A M E S  

- W E  W E N T  O N  A  F E W  B U S  T R I P S  T H I S  M O N T H :  

T H E  R O C K  Y O U R  W O R L D  O R C H A R D !  T H E  S T A F F  W E R E  S O  W E L C O M I N G !  

T H E Y  T O O K  R E S I D E N T S  F O R  R I D E S ,  L E T  T H E M  P I C K  B E R R I E S … I T  W A S  

A  G R E A T  D A Y !  T H A N K  Y O U  T O  L O R N A  H O F F M A N ,  L I N D A  R A D I E S  A N D  

D A R Y L  L O T H A M M E R  F O R  V O L U N T E E R I N G  T H E I R  T I M E  T O  G O  W I T H  U S !  

( T H A N K  Y O U  T O  T H E  G E N E R O U S  F E L L O W  F O R  B U Y I N G  O U R  L U N C H ! )  

A L S A S K  T O U R :  W E N T  F O R  A  D R I V E  A R O U N D  T H E  T O W N  O F  A L S A S K  

T H E N  O U T  F O R  L U N C H  A T  T H E  H E R B A L  T W I S T !  H I G H L Y  R E C O M M E N D  

T H I S  R E S T A U R A N T !  T H A N K  Y O U  T O  M E L I S S A  H Y N D  A N D  L I N D A  R A D I E S  

F O R  V O L U N T E E R I N G  T H E I R  T I M E  T O  G O  W I T H  U S !  

H A R V E S T  T O U R  A N D  I C E  C R E A M !  T H A N K  Y O U  T O  C R A I G  B E W S ,  C A N D Y  

A S H F O R D  A N D  A R I E L  D O N A L D  F O R  V O L U N T E E R I N G  T H E I R  T I M E  T O  G O  

W I T H  U S !  

I  H O P E  W E  H A V E N ’ T  M I S S E D  A N Y O N E !  W E  C O U L D  N O T  P L A N  T H E S E  

T R I P S  W I T H O U T  V O L U N T E E R S !  

 

Happy Birthday wishes go out to 

Odelia Pincemin! 
 

Thank you to the CWL for hosting the 

Monthly Birthday party! It was a great 

afternoon! 

 

 

 

 

Resident Update:  We currently have 15 residents living at E.O.L. 

Welcome to Dewain Bailey who is staying with us for Respite Care.  
 

If you or a family member feel that you may need the services of our facility, 

now or in the future, talk to Cora at (306)967-2447 for more information.  

Ask us about the EOL Resident Support Program and the Personal Care Home 

Benefit! 

 

 

 

CARDS/GAMES 

TUESDAY 

2:00 to 3:30 

Everyone Welcome!! 

EXERCISES!! 
Monday, Wednesday, Friday. 

Thank you to Amanda 

Longmuir and Gwen 

Britton along with Vicki 

Oomen, for leading 

exercises! 

Everyone Welcome!! 

BINGO!! 

Thursday 

2:30 to 3:30 

Bring your quarters! 

 

Thank you to our Volunteers: 

-Linda Radies for helping with Crafts! And of course, Marie Smith for organizing the 

sessions! 

-Wes Tilbert for helping with Bacon & Egg Brunch 

-All the volunteers who accompany us on the bus trips 

-Trista Kelly for helping with Bingo, Drew Hynd, Brett, Elodie & Blakely Becker for coming 

to visit! 

-Gwen Britton for arranging Family Cash Bingo evening and for bringing the Summer Fun 

Program to EOL 

-Addyson Connolly for helping with baking  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Thank you to all the men and women who provide the church services 

at Eatonia Oasis Living.  Fulfilling the residents’ spiritual needs is an 

important part of their care, and everyone at E.O.L. appreciates you very 

much.  Our services are Wednesday afternoons at 2:30 if anyone would 

like to join us. 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 
 

TANJAY/ALIA/5th AVENUE 

JEWELRY SALE! 

AUGUST 28 

1:00 to 5:00 

 

WATCH FOR THE NEXT DATE 

FOR FAMILY CASH BINGO!! 

The Eatonia District Health Care Foundation provides the Handivan for the residents of E.O.L. whether it 
be for appointments, trips to go sight-seeing or shopping…Thank you for this!   

If there is anyone who would like information on the trips that are planned, contact Vicki at 967-2447.  
You are more than welcome to join us! 

 

Thank you to everyone who has 

made a contribution of any kind 

to our facility. We appreciate it 

from the bottom of our hearts!! 
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         Thank You! 

  Eatonia Lions Club 
 

I would like to thank you for funding my daughter Krystine’s dog Torrance, through the Dog 

Guides of Canada. Last summer we got the call for our first interview. A month later I got the 

call that Krystine was accepted! I started to worry how I was going to pay for the dog. Only to 

be told that I was getting the dog for free! That was such a huge weight lifted off my shoulders 

as I am a single mother. It all ahppened so fast because before I knew it I was being flown out 

to Oaskville, ON. To start training in Nov. 2018. I had such a wonderful time while Torrance 

and I were training.  

 

I cannot believe how much our lives have changed since Torrance has been in our lives! Going 

out shopping or going out to eat has been so much more enjoyable with Torrance.  

 

We recently stayed in Regina to visit with grandma from Toronto. The last time grandma came 

down it was very stressful for me. This time actually felt like a vacation! Everyone had a 

wonderful time. Even when Krystine hurt her fingers on the hotel slide. Torrance was there to 

snuggle and comfort her. It was such a sweet moment between a dog and his girl! 

 

Again I would like to thank you so much! Our family is very greatful to have gotten Torrance 

and that wouldn’t have been possible without you! 

 

Sincerely, Cynthia Cerney  
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Watch the October Newsletter for more  

Updates & Schedule. 
 

Come visit our booth at the Eatonia Tradeshow! 

Anyone interested in helping out please contact 

Sam Somerville at 306-463-7844 

Or Troy Becker at 306-460-7410 

 

 

Congratulations to Brooklyn Hagan who 

attended the Youth Entrepreneurship 

Camp at Eagle Butte Ranch (near 

Elkwater) and received an award for 

Mentorship/Leadership in her group. 

This was Brooklyn’s first year  

at the camp. 


